EDITORIAL

On Tuesday afternoon, the memorial service was held
for Constable Aucoin, the highway patrol officer shot
earlier this week, while performing his duty. This year,
three law enforcement officers have been killed in the line
of duty; last year seven were killed. On each occasion,
various groups have used the opportunity to call for the re
imposition of the death penalty. This time it was different.

At a time when it would be natural to expect a cry for
retribution from a bereaved family, we received instead a
statement of peace. The priest conducting the memorial
service read an appeal on behalf of Aucoin’s widow. The
message was simple: Aucoin had volunteered for his job,
fully cognizant of the risks inherent to it; further he was
personally opposed to the death penalty. Aucoin would not
want his death to be the rallying point for those who seek
the return of the death penalty, rather he was concerned
with the circumstances that left him and his fellow officers
exposed to unnecessary 1.;k. Moves are now hopefully
underway to address his concerns.

His widow’s statement deterred the usual cry for the
death penalty. Let's hope this peace officer’s message
continues to be heard during the debate on capital
punishment.

—Christopher Earl
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